
  

DEPARTMENT OF PHARMACEUTICAL ENGINEERING 

REPORT ON  

EXPOSURE AND FIELD VISIT FOR PROBLEM IDENTIFICATION 

The Department of Pharmaceutical Engineering under Institution's Innovation Council 

(IIC) has organized for a field visit to the adopted village sirudhavoor on 29th Nov 2022.The 

NEP insist in participatory learning in addition to theoretical knowledge and hence being a 

pharmaceutical student this field visit is arranged to have a better understanding about the 

disease that prevail among the rural people due to lack of basic health facilities.This visit has 

lighten up the young minds about the need of the area people and the severity of the issues faced. 

The visit first started at school with questionnaires to health and they also educated the 

importance of hygiene ,demerits of open defecation , water pollution and since that time where 

many people have been affected with conjunctivitis questionnaires were also to it and eye care . 

The school students actively participated in the survey. Then we went to the streets and discussed 

with the family members at the village and also visited Anganwadi. After the visit the 

pharmaceutical engineering students were able to makeout that lack of awareness about the most 

prevalent diseases and hence planned for health related awareness program and medical camp in 

future. They have also volunteered to donate beuro to the Anganwadi by understanding the 

necessity. 

 



 

     

SURVEY AT SCHOOL 

     



       

 

 

THE REFRESHMENT VOLUNTEERED BY AN VILLAGER 



SURVEY AT RESIDENTAL AREA 

 

       

 

    

 

 



KNOWING THE PROBLEMS AT ANGANWADI 

 

    

 

 

THE VILLAGE IS THE CELL OF THE NATION AND THE CELL LIFE MUST BE HEALTHY 
AND LET THE EDUCATED BE A PART IN SAFE GUARDING IT 

PEACE CANNOT BE KEPT BY FORCE; IT CAN ONLY BE ACHIEVED BY 
UNDERSTANDING 

************ 


